SALFORD/URBAN VISION PARTNERSHIP FORUM 
29th September, 2008

Meeting commenced:
12.10 p.m.
"
ended:
  1.30 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Derek Antrobus - in the Chair
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}

Pauline Lewis
}
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} Urban Vision
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}

Dave Jolley 

}

Paul Mallinder 
}

Bill Taylor

}

Jim Carew 

}

Dave Tinker 

} Environment Directorate

David Seager
}

John Spink 

} Customer and Support Services Directorate

Mike Relph

}

15.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor David Lancaster, Councillor Norbert Potter, Graham Cowley, Mike Collier, Rob Pickering, Nigel Dickens, Gary Rearden and Steven Lee.

16.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Forum, held on 30th June, 2008, be approved as a correct record.

17.
MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Sustainable Communities


(Previous Minute 3 - 30th June, 2008)


Bill Taylor reported that representatives from Urban Vision would be meeting with Professor Peter Roberts on 11th November, 2008, to consider how the issue of sustainable communities could be taken forward, and developed, in Salford.  He also commented that Bovis, as part of their involvement in the Media City development, had expressed a willingness to integrate into the City Council’s partnership approach, together with signing up to the local employability initiative.  

Paul Mallinder reported that similar work was being undertaken in relation to the local supply chain, further details of which would be submitted to the Forum as it become available.  


(b)
Raised Elected Member Referrals and Queries - Procedures


(Previous Minute 9(2) - 30th June, 2008)


Charlotte Heap reported that a standard procedure as to how all Urban Vision Teams,  deal with Elected Members’ enquiries was currently being developed.  Councillor Derek Antrobus commented that he understood a similar system was being devised for the City Council, and suggested there needed to be a co-ordinated approach with that for Urban Vision.

John Spink, and Pauline Lewis, reported that a review of the corporate monitoring system was currently being undertaken, and a report on the outcome of this would be submitted to the Forum in due course.  Councillor Derek Antrobus commented that there was a need for Urban Vision to link into this review. 


(c)
Evaluation of Existing Performance Indicators


(Previous Minute 10(4) - 30th June, 2008)


Charlotte Heap reported that an evaluation had been done of those performance indicators which were regarded as no longer being relevant.  As part of this it was suggested that, a measure be taken of the number of pedestrian crossings with disabled facilities.  Councillor Derek Antrobus commented that this, as a matter of course should see a 100% target achieved, and as such the proposed performance indicator had no relevance.  He said a better and more meaningful measure would be how the city’s streets were made more accessible for all citizens both disabled, and able bodied.  Chris Findley added that it was important that the measure was of relevance, and suggested that discussions take place with disability groups, so that something appropriate could be devised.  An end user survey following the completion of projects was suggested as one means of measuring this area of activity.  Councillor Derek Antrobus agreed and said it was important to engage with those who such projects were aimed at.

Councillor Derek Antrobus referred to the performance indicator relating to “the percentage of appeals allowed against the refusal of planning applications”.  He said there was a need to clarify the purpose of this indicator, and whether it was an accurate measure of performance.  Bill Taylor commented it was perhaps more important to learn lessons, and amend procedures accordingly, following any successful appeals against refused applications, so that the same issues did not reoccur in the future. 


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Strategic Director for Sustainable Regeneration and the Managing Director of Urban Vision be requested to develop options measuring the extent, and improvements, of schemes aimed at improving accessibility of the city streets to all citizens.



(2) THAT the performance indicator relating to the percentage of appeals allowed against the refusal of planning applications be no longer presented to this Forum, and instead a summary be provided on the outcome of any such appeal.


(d)
Street Lighting Programme Model 


(Previous Minute 12 - 30th June, 2008)


Bill Taylor reported that a number of options with regard to street lighting models had been drawn up, each had varying costs, which in turn would have an impact on the revenue budget, and were being evaluated by the City Treasurer, before it be presented formally to the City Council.  Paul Walker said there was a need for the Forum to be provided with details of various options, particularly to see what lighting was included within them.  Bill Taylor replied that principally the proposals covered only street lighting, but there was a possible need to extend these to footpaths, lighting in public parks and internal walkways on housing estates.  


RESOLVED:
THAT details of the street lighting options be presented to the Forum at the earliest opportunity.  

18.
SALFORD CITY COUNCIL CORPORATE ISSUES

Paul Walker reported that the work on the think efficiency programme was still ongoing. In addition he said there was a need to look at the structure of the Sustainable Regeneration Directorate following his recent appointment so that it met the needs of the City Council.  


Paul Walker also advised that there had been a delay in the housing stock transfer to the City West Housing Trust, and it was now anticipated this would take place on 6th October, 2008.  


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

19.
URBAN VISION BUSINESS UPDATE

Dave Spencer reported that current workload levels were holding up in line with the agreed targets, and the Business Development Team were pursuing other potential opportunities.  In total Urban Vision had an establishment of 510 people, of which 306 were Salford City Council employees.  


Paul Walker reported that the agreement between Salford City Council and Urban Vision, was being re-evaluated, and this provided the opportunity for the City Council to have better clarity, and be more informed as a client.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

20.
BUDGET EFFICIENCIES 2008/09

John Spink reported that the Capital Programme had been amended to match available resources, which in turn had meant that certain schemes had been deferred and more realistic timescales drawn up.  He added that it was a difficult period in view of the current economic climate, and the situation would be managed in the best way possible. 


Dave Spencer commented that all Urban Vision staff were experienced in planning workloads to reflect peaks and troughs, a skill which was likely to be of value as a result of current economic uncertainties.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

21.
THINK EFFICIENCY PROGRAMME

This item was withdrawn from the agenda.

22.
PERFORMANCE SUMMARY

Charlotte Heap submitted a report containing details of the performance of Urban Vision during August, 2008, together with key improvement themes, and the current targets for these.


Councillor Derek Antrobus and Paul Walker suggested it would be of benefit if future reports contained details of any partnered construction projects that had not been successfully completed, or met the agreed target, so the reasons for this could be identified,  and their reoccurrence minimised.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.




(2) THAT details of partnered construction projects not completed on time or not meeting other targets, be included within future reports.

23.
CAPITA SYMONDS

Dave Spencer reported that staff from the Altrincham office of Capita Symonds, who had a responsibility for transport planning and engineering functions, would be relocating to Emerson House in Eccles.

24.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Forum will be held on Monday, 5th January, 2009, at Salford Civic Centre, commencing at 12 noon. 
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